Green Committee, Town of East Haddam

Regular Meeting
River House

7:00 P.M. Wednesday, March 3, 2010

1. Call to Order 

The Regular Meeting of the East Haddam Green Committee was called to order at 7:20 P.M. by Vice-Chairman Chad Peterson.

The Green Committee will hold regular meetings on the first Wednesday of the month until further notice. 

A. Attendance: 

Regular members present: Martha Hansen, Chad Peterson, Yvonne Rubin, Nancy Pincus 

Regular members absent: Ken Simon, Sue Staehly

Alternate members present: Mike Harris 

Guest: Scott MacKinnon
2. Secretary’s Report 
Approval of 2-3-2010

The minutes of 2-3-2010 were reviewed.

MOTION: Chad Peterson made a motion, seconded by Nancy Giesey, to approve the minutes as presented. Motion unanimously approved. 

3. Committee Membership – update

Mike Harris has been confirmed as an alternate to the Green Committee

The Green Committee is authorized to have 11 regular members and 2 alternates. No more than 2/3 of the members can be from one political party. There is currently space for 5 regular members and 1 alternate. 

4. Member’s Reports 
A. Community Food Bank Garden Proposal, Rockfall Grant – status

No word about the grant yet, as far as we know. Official notification was to be in mid-February. Nancy Pincus left a message for Linda Zemienieski but has not heard back. Scott MacKinnon offered to go to the Selectmen’s meeting (in process in the next building), he came back and said he was told that the grant was going through its process. 

Nancy Pincus stopped by the town hall to sign a letter requesting a seed donation from Burpee Seed Company, which was sent out on town letterhead. 

A message has been left for Fred Thum asking him to call the utility company and ask them to mark the area in front of the old Middle School for utility locations. Once the area is marked, Nancy will have the area tilled and manured. 

B. Grass Roots Environment Fund Grant/Reusable Bag Project 

An ad for the bags will be in the Kuntsler event program. The bags will be ordered as soon as the town cuts the check, then there is a 10 week lead time. Patti Dzenis, publisher of the Fishwrapper, is interested in writing an article on the bags. 

C. Newsletter – March/April 2010 edition 

The Newsletter is almost ready and will be emailed this week.

E. Mike Harris – Earth Charter March Event “The Long Emergency and What it Means for Your Community”

About 150 people are expected to attend the event on Saturday. Two of James Kunstler’s books will be sold there – “The Long Emergency”, and “World Made by Hand”. 

At this point the lights went out due to a power outage, and the meeting was adjourned. 

5. Audience of Citizens 
Scott MacKinnon attended the meeting. 

6. General Discussion  

A.  EHGC Blog & Website

Tabled until next month. 

B. “Victory Garden” awareness, utilization & implementation (planting, canning, food storage)

Tabled until next month. 

C. Projects to help town residents become more self reliant and sustainable

Tabled until next month. 

D. Green Committee logo/motto: 

Tabled until next month. 

E. Transition Towns

Tabled until next month.

9. Other - None 

The next regular meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, April 7, 2010 at 7:00 P.M. 

10.  Adjournment

Nancy Pincus made a motion, seconded by Martha Hansen, to adjourn the meeting at 7:50 P.M. due to a power outage. All present voted in favor. 

Respectfully submitted,

Martha Hansen, Secretary

